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In this monthôs letter, as we conclude Lent and prepare for the celebration of Easter, I 

want to tell you about the work of the Vital Church Initiative (VCI). Elsewhere in this 

newsletter is an update about our  work and information about two events for the 

congregation coming up this month, a prayer vigil on the evening before Easter and a 

one-day retreat two weeks after that. I hope youôll be able to participate in both of those. 

I advocated strongly for our church to take part in VCI last summer. Without serious 

self-reflection, and a renewed spirit for ministry in our congregation, we will not be of use 

to Godôs mission very much longer. We may be able to keep our doors open, the lights on, 

and tend to the needs of our members for a while, but we are running out of the people 

resources needed to reach out effectively and make disciples of Christ for the 

transformation of the world. 

Part of the truth is that worship attendance at this congregation has been shrinking 

steadily for almost fifty years. I recently reviewed attendance records going back to 1970, 

tracking at five year intervals and all but one of those intervals showed a decline, from 288 

in 1970 to 79 in 2015. The congregation contributes to ministries of the Annual 

Conference and the larger Church only through funds made available in bequests rather 

than our regular income. FUMC cannot afford to pay the pastorôs health insurance and so 

the appointment of myself and of my predecessor was determined as much by the 

availability of health insurance from other sources as it was by any missional need 

expressed by the Staff-Parish Relations Committee. The signs of serious decline and 

ministry struggle are unmistakable. We ignore them at our own peril. 

Meanwhile, the mission of the church remains critical to our discipleship. To know 

God, to accept Christ, to be led by the spirit is to be in mission. We cannot claim to follow 

Jesus and ignore his commandment to love one another or his commission to go and 

make disciples. These are not suggestions or options for those who love Jesus, but 

essential acts of mercy that have the power to change the world. That is why The United 

Methodist Church has identified its mission as making disciples of Christ for the 

transformation of the world  and further identified the local church, like First United 

Methodist Church of Wayne-Westland, to be the primary agent  of this mission. The heart of ministry does 

not reside in the Annual Conference, or denominational offices, but in the hands and feet of the local 

church, extended in its global reach by the ways we work together with other congregations. 

The struggle for a rebirth of ministry is a spiritual struggle. That is why we are gathering for prayerful 

focus on the day before Easter, that we might work toward a resurrection of ministry. The yearning for 

vision to drive us is a search for insight. That is why we are taking retreat together on April 29, that we 

might be guided by discussion and insight toward principles that can sustain us in ministry and mission in 

our community as God calls us forth to serve. I hope you will take part in these events either directly or 

with your prayerful support as we continue to work toward a rebirth of ministry in Godôs name and in our 

community. 
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We are praying for a ministry rebirth in our 
church. There seems no better time to keep a 
vigil of prayer toward this vision than the 
evening before the celebration of Jesusô 
resurrection. 

Join us for all or for part of this vigil where we 
will pray, sing, witness, and keep silence 
together so that God may lead us to serve 
together on behalf of the Risen Christ. 

If you are unable to join us in person, you can 
take part at home. If you use facebook, we 
might even be able to send live video from 
the event. 

If you would like to offer a witness, a prayer, 
or a song during this vigil, please contact 

Pastor Carter. 

Vigil for a Vision 
A Prayer Event before Easter 
5-8 pm, Saturday, 15 April  

Retreat for 
Renewal 
A Daylong Event after Easter 
9:30am ς 4pm, Saturday, 
April 29 
10 am - 4pm, Saturday, 29 April  

 

 

Join us for a retreat led by our Vital Church 
Initiative leader, Naomi Garcia. We are 
meeting away from our church to focus on 
our vision for fulfilling our mission to make 
disciples of Jesus Christ for the 
transformation of the world. 

If you would care about the future of our 
church, if you hold an office in the church or if 
you would like to hold an office in the church, 
make plans to join us this day. All are 
welcome! Weôll be happy to make 
arrangements for child care and/or special 
dietary needs. 

Weôll be meeting at Friendship Church in 
Canton, 1240 N. Beck Rd. Please contact the 

church office to register. 

Vital Church Initiative Update 
The  Vital Church Initiative is a process of 

renewal for bringing health, vitality, fruitfulness, 
and missional drive to First UMC of Wayne-
Westland. VCI offers our pastor and 
congregation a better future by providing hope 
to leaders who have lost their outward focus. 
VCI prepares us for systemic change that will 
ŜƴŀōƭŜ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ƻƴŎŜ ŀƎŀƛƴ ŀƴǎǿŜǊ DƻŘΩǎ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƻ 
reach out to new people with the Good News. 
The overarching expectations are to be: 
ω Christ-Centered 
ω Fruitful 
ω Accountable 
ω Collaborative 

Since starting in October, the VCI away team 
has spent 24 hours in monthly meetings with six 
other congregations and our facilitator/leader 
Naomi Garcia. Our home team has met with us 
as well at our own church. From our discussions 
and readings we have come to the point of 
asking the congregation to join us is developing a 
vision by which we can fulfill our mission as a 
congregation, a mission given us by God and 
affirmed by The United Methodist Church, to 
make disciples of Christ for the transformation of 
the world. 

We invite you to consider participating in two 
events in April, first a prayer vigil on the evening 
before Easter, April 15, and then a retreat on the 
second Saturday after Easter, April, led by our 
VCI facilitator, Naomi Garcia. These events will 
help renew our spirit as we work together for a 
rebirth of ministry here at FUMCWW. 

The Vital Church Initiative Away Team is: 

¶ Rev. Carter & Andrea Cortelyou 

¶ Wade Cupps 

¶ Linda Owulette 

¶ Linda Maylone 
Home Team Members are 

¶ Paul Cook 

¶ Ernest Owulette 

¶ Doug & Irene Schoonover 

¶ Harold Smith 



EASTER VICTORY 
 But God showed his great love for us by 

sending Christ to die for us while we were 

still sinners. And since we have been made 

right in Godôs sight by the blood of Christ, 

he will certainly save us from Godôs 

condemnation. Romans 5:8-9 

One Sunday late in Lent, a Sunday 

School teacher decided to ask her class 

what they knew about Easter. The first 

littl e fell ow suggested, "Easter is 

when all the family comes together to 

eat turkey and watch football." The 

teacher suggested that perhaps he was 

thinking of Thanksgiving, not Easter. 

Next, a pretty little girls answer said, "Easter is the day when you come 

down the stairs in the morning and you see all the beautiful presents under 

the tree." At this point, the teacher was feeling very discouraged. After 

explaining that the girl was probably thinking about Christmas, she called 

on a lad with his hand tentatively raised in the air. Her spirits perked up as 

the boy said, "Easter is the time when Jesus was crucified and buried." She 

felt she had gotten through to at least one child, until he added, "And then 

He comes out of the grave, and if He sees His shadow we have six more 

weeks of winter."  

I donôt think Christôs resurrection determines when spring will come, 

but there was something that did bothered me as a child. Jesus was 

victorious over the grave. In my young mind, however I thought, Jesus is 

God and has the power to defeat death and go to the Father in heaven and 

live forever. But, what about me? Iôm simply a human being and donôt 

have that power so where is my hope? I went to my pastor and asked that 

question. The pastor saidò You donôt have the power and thatôs why Jesus 

did it for you.ò   
  So you see, just as death came into the world through a man, now the 

resurrection from the dead has begun through another man. Just as everyone dies 
because we all belong to Adam, everyone who belongs to Christ will be given 
new life. 1 Corinthians 15:21-23  
Man could not defeat sin so God had to come to earth as a man to do it for us. 

In all my prayers for all of you, I always pray with joy! Philip. 1:4                                                                          
Red Miller 

 



9 Reasons to Keep the Church Choir Alive 

Iôm always a bit frustrated when I see articles like this one from Cathy Lynn Grossman 

on the Religion News Service, entitled ñMany church choirs are dying. Hereôs why.ò They 

never tell the whole story. Itôs accurate that many churches have traded the traditional 

choir for a more contemporary ensemble in their services. I donôt think we can argue 

with that. But what the article doesnôt say is that there are many churches in which the 

choral art still grows and flourishes. Beyond that, there is no real discussion of what is 

being forfeited in this installment of Christian cultureôs relentless pursuit of what is 

trendy.  

There is much in the article that could be addressed, but instead of offering a blow-by-

blow rebuttal, Iôd rather take a minute to discuss the unique presence good choral music 

brings into corporate worship.  

1. Choirs support good congregational singing. A solo leader singing into a 

microphone sends a message to the congregation that its role is similar to that of an 

audience at a rock concert: ñSing along if you please, as obnoxiously as you please, as 

sloppily as you please.ò If youôve been to church recently, especially in churches that 

use only commercial Christian music, you may have noticed that most often, 

congregants choose not to sing at all. The amplification puts up a barrier to singing, 

rather than establishing a musical current to help the congregation. On the other to 

join in by lifting their voices, without overpowering them with a wall of 

amplification.               

2.  Their visual presence is an encouragement to the congregation.  I canôt tell 

you how many times Iôve heard a worship leader admonish congregants ñto get alone 

with  God,ò and pretend that there is no one else around. There is a time and place for 

that, but worship gatherings are neither the time nor the place. We are there to be 

together, to worship God with each other, to be community. When there are only a 

few leading, itôs easy to forget this, to feel alone. But when we look up and see a mini-

congregation of faces looking back at us, weôre reminded that weôre not alone, that 

weôre there to be part of a very special communion. And, of course, itôs all in practice 

for when we join that great heavenly praise team chorus around the very throne of 

our Creator/Redeemer God, the Object of our worship. hand, a choir demonstrates 

that the voice of the congregation is primary, not secondary. It encourages them 
3.  Choirs make a b roader repertoire available for a worship service.  

With a good arrangement, choirs can sing selections from practically any 
genre, from classical, to folk, to world music, to contemporary/popular 

http://www.religionnews.com/2014/09/17/many-church-choirs-dying-heres/


music, something that just isnôt possible for a ñworship leaderò and a praise 
band. 

4.  They can offer more difficult and complex music than is possible for the 

greater congregation. Besides leading in times of corporate singing, since choirs 

have the benefit of outside rehearsal time, they can offer up musical praises on 

behalf of the congregation that would otherwise not be possible. In this sense, a choir 

can be a preaching and praying group, proclaiming Godôs self-revelation, to which 

the congregation can listen, meditate, and respond worshipfully in their hearts.  

5.  Choirs help singers develop and improve their musical gifts. Christians are 

a singing people. This is not only biblical, but is a tradition older than the faith itself. 

Church choirs provide a free musical education, and help to refine the abilities of 

amateur musicians who might not otherwise have the opportunity. And while in the 

Grossman article, Pastor Merritt claims that ñthe younger generation doesnôt 

gravitate toward choirs,ò that perspective is short-sighted. Much of the general 

population has had experience singing in choir at some point in their formal 

education, while many others have had other exposure to applied musical arts 

through band or orchestra. This is a huge population that is ready to either sing in a 

choir, or to appreciate and be encouraged by well-crafted and executed choral music. 

Giving children opportunities for choral education in the local church setting further 

primes congregations to be accepting and supportive of choral music. 

6.  Participation in choir ministry can be an avenue fo r introducing 

outsiders to the church and the Christian faith. Iôve known many, many 

people who have come into a church by way of a choral ensemble, have heard the 

gospel, and have responded with committing their life to Christ. Or, as was the case 

in my l ife, choirs can help keep people connected to the faith. I was all but ready to 

leave the organized church as a teenager, but a move to a new congregation and 

finding love and acceptance in the choir loft kept me engaged, and ultimately set the 

stage for me to recognize my calling into vocational church work. 

7. The choral process reflects the mission of the universal church. 

Participating in a church choir teaches Christians how to work together sacrificially 

for the common good of the group, just as the church is to follow the model of our 

Servant-Savior and give sacrificially for the good of Christôs kingdom. 

8.  A church choir is an open, welcoming, and diverse group.  Allow me to 

introduce you to my favorite YouTube performer, Mr. John Daker.  

Thereôs no way John would make it onto any praise team anywhere. Heôs not cool 

enough, young enough, or stylish enough, and his tendency toward performance 



anxiety doesnôt help, either. But, you know what? John obviously loves to sing, and 

Iôm guessing his service in the Chancel Choir at First United Methodist Church is 

diligent and earnest. We already know he can match pitch (and sing in diverse 

styles), and having sought out the services of Mrs. Reva Cooper Unsicker, he must be 

quite teachable. For those qualities, he would be more than welcome in most church 

choirs. He could sing in my choir any day, although I probably wouldnôt let him do 

ñAmoraò too, okay?Seriously, there seems to be a trend in contemporary worship 

culture that says unless you look a certain way, dress a certain way, have the right 

personality, fit into the targeted age bracket, or meet some other predetermined 

ñcoolnessò factor, you cannot lead in corporate worship. This is wrong. Worship 

leadership should resemble the radical diversity of Christôs Kingdom, and a choir 

facilitates this quite well.  

9.  They add creative artistry and beauty to a worship service.  The profound 

poverty of artistry and imagination found in our cultureôs popular musical output is 

staggering, as is our willingness to fill our worship  gatherings with christianized 

versions of this stuff. 

Michael Raiter refers to this phenomenon as the ñHillsongizationò of Christian 

gathered worship, where everywhere ñthe singing in the church ï both the songs 

that are sung and the style of music is just the same. Oh, the words of the songs 

might differ, but itôs the same music team singing the same way. Thereôs the 

obligatory leader with the obligatory two or three singers accompanying her, the 

obligatory drummer, the obligatory keyboard player and the obligatory two 

guitarists. Youôre allowed some freedom in your choice of a sax or flute, depending 

on the resources available, but itôs all exactly the same for every song in ever place.ò 

Itôs as if every church has its own cover band, and the quality of the worship (or, 

rather, ñmusicò) is determined chiefly by whose cover band is the best. 

As our fragile and fleeting human ability to create beautiful artistic expression is 

such a striking example of our divine Creatorôs image in us, I donôt think the church 

can denounce this trend strongly enough. Oh, to be sure, having a choir doesnôt 

automatically mean your churchôs music wonôt become ñHillsongized,ò but it gives 

you a greater organic palate for exploring the full capability of the human voice. 

In closin g, we need to stop and think about all we are giving up when we 

lose a choral presence in corporate worship. I think decreased emphasis 

on choral music in church is costing us dearly in our ability to follow the 

New Testament admonishment to sing and make melody in our hearts 

to the Lord.  



 

 
 

 

 

 

           

Coffee Hour 
April  2nd Andrea Cortelyou  

April  9th         OPEN                               

April  16th  EASTER BREAKFAST     

April  23th  Doug Dillingham in honor of Daveôs Birthday   

April 30th OPEN 

****************************************************  

COFFEE HOUR AND ALTAR FLOWERS STILL HAVE 

DATES AVAILABLE.  PLEASE SEE LINDA 

OWULETTE.  

***************************************************  

ON SUNDAY, APRIL 30 AT 4:30P.M. Dr. Curtis Mathison 

will present a farewell concert of piano and organ music.  He 

is selecting a variety of music that will include some familiar 

tunes.  Some of the music is difficult and showy.  The 

offering will go for our church expenses, such as maintaining 

the organ and pianos.  Curt will be delighted by your 

presence at this concert.  See you there! 

    Curtis Mathison 

 

    

 



 
 

 Elrod Ron 

Concert 
RON ELROD, accomplished pianist, vocalist, and 
composer showed an interest in music early in 
childhood. He began taking piano lessons when he 
was only five years old. Even though he could not 
reach the piano pedals at this young age, he wanted to play the piano more than anything. At age 
fourteen, Ron started playing for church services. By age 17, he was playing with gospel quartets such as 
The Templeaires and the Calvarymen Quartet, in the Michigan area. 

Later, Ron organized the nationally recognized gospel trio, Sons of Song. With many of his own 
compositions recorded on cassette and CD, Ron became a welcomed musical guest at churches 
throughout the U.S. and Canada. Ron has shared the stage with such well-known artists as: The 
Cathedral Quartet, J.D. Sumner & The Stamps Quartet, Dottie Rambo, Bill Gaither, The Statesmen 
Quartet, The Blackwood Brothers, The Oak Ridge Boys, Imperials, and Singing Canadians. 

Ron attributes his longstanding musical success to his Heavenly Father for the gift of music, and to his 
earthly father who constantly encouraged him to keep playing and singing for the Lord. Ron's heartfelt 
summary of his life so far can be summed up in this one statement: "l thank God for his mercy and 
blessing on my life. Without Him, I would have no song to sing, and no reason to make music." 
Ron believes that no church gathering is too big or too small for his music... God blesses his people in 
every setting. Ron Elrod continues to compose new music, and clearly presents the gospel in every 
church, in every concert, and in every song. 

WEDNESDAY 

APRIL 5TH 2017 

Pot Luck Dinner, 6:30 PM 

CONCERT 7:15 PM 
WAYNE FIRST UNITED METHODIST 

3 TOWN SQUARE WAYNE, Ml 48184 



CROP WALK 2017  
COME JOIN US  

AT: First United Methodist Church 

        Wayne 

WHEN: MAY 7th 2017 AT 2:OO PM ς 

REGISTRATION AT 1:00 PM  

What is the Crop Walk?  Crop stands for Communities Responding to 

Overcome Poverty and is a fund raising event sponsored by Church 

World Service, better known as CWS.  They are an international relief 

development and refugee resettlement agency.  

This particular walk has been happening of the first Sunday of May 

for 23 years and is named Wayne-Westland Crop Walk.  Money 

raised by our walk is used by CWS to provide food, clean water, 

medical care, disaster relief and self-help development efforts for 

needy people through-out the world including the United States.  

25% of money raised at our walk will be donated to local 

organizations St. Mary Outreach (Bolde Food Depot), Salvation Army, 

Good Hope Lutheran Food Pantry and FISH.  

Walk if you can, if not you can sponsor one of the walkers.  

By participating in the 22st Annual Wayne-Westland Crop Walk, you 

can contribute of this important ministry.  

A sign up table will be in Fellowship Hall Sunday, April 23th  and April 

30th (see Jan Podgers).  

In Mission  

Jan Podgers  

LORD, WHEN DID WE SEE YOU HUNGRY AND FEED YOU, OR THIRSTY 

AND GIVE YOU SOMETHING TO DRINK?  

Matthew 25:35 



ALTAR FLOWERS 
April 2nd Tim & Denise Bailey 

April 9th         Lenora Krieger 
April 16th  EASTER FLOWERS 

April 23th      Doug Dillingham 
ƛƴ ƘƻƴƻǊ ƻŦ 5ŀǾŜΩǎ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ  

April 30th OPEN 

 

 

*************************************************************************************  

 Spring flowers for the altar on Easter Sunday  
are available.  

 They are (white) lilys, (purple) hyacinth & (red) tulips. 
The price is same as last year $7.00. 

 The last ordering date is April 2. 

******************************************** ************ **  
THE LAY READER FOR APRIL IS:  

IRENE SCHOONOVER 

******************************************** ******************** **  
MAY 2017 RUMMAGE SALE NEWS 

The rummage sale is scheduled for May 18, 19 and 20. Set up is Saturday, May 13 

at 9:00 a.m.  Sorting will be done Monday and Tuesday, May 15 & 16. Pricing is 

done on Wednesday, May 17. You are encouraged to bring in rummage now through 

May 16. 

We are still looking for a Plus Room Chairperson. If we do not get a chairperson 

specifically for the Plus Room, we will not be opening this room up.  Please contact 

me if you are interested in filling this position. Two people could co-chair it, too. 

Linda Maylone  * 734-674-7239 *  lmaylone@wideopenwest.com 
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APRIL  BIRTHDAYS : 

 

April  1st  Curtis Mathison   

April  2nd  Brenda Quinn    

April  3rd   Brooklyn Peterson 

   Stephanie Wegryn   

April  6th  Mary Ann Powell   

April  10th  Rain Gallagher  

April  12th  Ricky Gallagher 

   Jimmy Gallagher  

April  14th  Tricia Nault  

   Gordon Powell   

April  16th  Melissa Maylone   

April  18th  Ernest Owulette   

April 20 th  Theodore Knoll- Barrette  

April  22nd  Anita Miller    

April 23 rd   Mike Szabo   

April 24 th  Dave Dillingham  

April 29th   Bob Simons 

 

 

    

 

             

 

 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY  

April 8th   Ray & Donna Fox 

April 12   Joe & Linda Brindley  

April 24 th  Jeff & Tami Dean 

Zach & Rachael Dunlap 

April 30 th  Ray & Debra Kull  



 
 



 
May Mission of the Month 

    

  Peace With Justice 

The core vision of this monthôs United Methodist Mission aims to make 

shalom (peace) visible and active in peopleôs lives and communities.  The 

General Board of Church and Society has the task of ñstrengthening the 

capacity to act as a public policy advocate.ò 
 

In a covenant of shalom, there is no contradiction between justice and peace 

or between peace and security or between love and justice.  It all boils down 

to living in peace in this world.  Our church has a peace pole near the office 

entrance. In three language, the statement is ñMay peace prevail on earth.ò The 

fourth side states, ñMay peace be in our homes.òIt is a visual reminder to 

always be aware of the goal of keeping the peace in all situations, whenever 
possible. 
 

This year, children are invited to make peace a priority, at home and abroad. 
ñHate Hurts, Peace Healsò is the name of the initiative.  It is a simple phrase, 

but it really conveys an important message.  All generations are invited to keep 

the peace along with the children.  Here are some suggestions for you: 
 

1. Read books about peace-check out our church library for your peaceful 

reading! 

    Highly recommended: Archbishop Desmond Tutuôs Godôs Dream 

2. Pray for peace-I encourage everyone to create your own personal prayer for 

peace. Place it in the collection plate, and they will be displayed on the 

childrenôs bulletin board during the month of May. Drawings also accepted. 

3. Monetary donations towards this mission will be accepted all month. 
Think about what peace looks/feels like to you. Invite God to show you ways 

you can be at peace with yourself and others, in your home or workplace, and 

even at church. Remember these words of the song, ñLet there be peace on 

earth, and let it begin with me...ò 
 

 

Shalom! 
Linda Maylone 

Mission/Witness Committee Member 



!ÎÎÕÁÌ -ÏÔÈÅÒ $ÁÕÇÈÔÅÒ "ÁÎÑÕÅÔ 
!ÌÌ 7ÏÍÅÎ ÁÎÄ 'ÉÒÌÓ ÁÒÅ )ÎÖÉÔÅÄ 

 

&ÒÉÄÁÙȟ -ÁÙ υȟ ςπρχ 
'ÁÔÈÅÒ ÁÔ φȡππ ÐȢÍȢȤ$ÉÎÎÅÒ ÁÔ φȡσπ ÐȢÍȢ 

 
 #ÏÍÅ ÁÎÄ ÌÅÁÒÎ ÁÂÏÕÔ ,ÉÇÈÔÈÏÕÓÅÓ  ÁÎÄ 

ÅÎÊÏÙ ÄÉÎÎÅÒ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ ÓÐÅÃÉÁÌ 
×ÏÍÅÎ ÁÎÄ ÇÉÒÌÓ ÉÎ ÙÏÕÒ ÌÉÆÅ 

 

 -ÅÎÕȡ #ÈÉÃËÅÎ    2ÅÄ 3ËÉÎ 0ÏÔÁÔÏÅÓ  
 

 -ÁÃÁÒÏÎÉ ÁÎÄ ÃÈÅÅÓÅ 
 

 'ÒÅÅÎ "ÅÁÎÓ    4ÏÓÓÅÄ 3ÁÌÁÄ 
 

    2ÏÌÌÓ ÁÎÄ ÂÕÔÔÅÒ $ÅÓÓÅÒÔ 
 

            #ÏÆÆÅÅȟ ÔÅÁ ÁÎÄ ÐÕÎÃÈ                                          

 #ÁÔÅÒÉÎÇ ÂÙ *ÏÎÎÁȭÓ -ÁÒËÅÔ   
 

4ÉÃËÅÔÓ ÁÒÅ ΑρρȢππ ÆÏÒ ÁÄÕÌÔÓ ÁÎÄ 
ΑυȢυπ ÆÏÒ ÇÉÒÌÓ υȤρςȠ ÕÎÄÅÒ τ ÆÒÅÅ 

4ÉÃËÅÔ ÓÁÌÅ ÄÁÔÅÓȡ  !ÐÒÉÌ ρφȟ ςσ ÁÎÄ σπ 
4ÉÃËÅÔÓ ÍÕÓÔ ÂÅ ÐÕÒÃÈÁÓÅÄ ÂÙ 3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ !ÐÒÉÌ σπ 
 
 

 
 
      

 

 

 
 

 



 
 

  
 


